Southgate Independent School

Principal’s Report

Board of Education Meeting

September 3, 2010
Professional Development

Kim Simpson, Principal, attended the first Instructional Support Leadership Network (ISLN) meeting in Lexington on Wednesday, August 25, 2010.  Network members discussed how their district is planning to deconstruct the standards. 

August 26, 2010 Tammie Sherry, NKCES Literacy Specialists, met with teachers during grade level planning to train the teachers how to assess individual student reading levels.

Kim Simpson, Principal, held grade levels meetings on Thursday, September 2, 2010.  During the meetings we discussed schedules, discipline, needs, and an overall general discussion about how the year has gotten off. 
September 10, 2010 Kim Simpson will attend the first Kentucky Leadership Academy (KLA) in Covington.
September 15, 2010 NCLB/KCCT data is released to districts. September 23, 2010 NCLB/KCCT Data is released to the public. October 7, 2010 faculty and staff will meet to analyze NCLB-KCCT data.  Faculty and staff will review the data and identify academic areas of strength and weakness.  This data will be compiled and analyzed for the purpose of finding common academic strengths/weaknesses for the school as a whole.  

Family Resource and Youth Services Center (FRYSC)

August 1st through August 31st 


Students Served – 39 


Total Contacts – 49



School Supplies – 36 contacts



Basic Needs – 11 contacts



Home Visits – 2 (Both attendance related)

The move into the new office was completed.

Shiloh’s hours have been adjusted to include 4 full-time days (M, T, Th, F)

Through a grant from AmeriCorps and a matching $5300 commitment from the Family Resource Center, Southgate will receive two days each week of Literacy Tutoring in Ms. Bowen’s classroom. The AmeriCorps person (Stefanie Craven) will be at Southgate on Mondays and Wednesdays throughout the year.  We are switching her first day at Southgate from Wednesday September 8th to Thursday September 9th.

Stefanie and Shiloh are working with Ms. Bowen and Ms. Boyers to present a Parent/Student Literacy Night event scheduled for September 30th.  There will be 5 such events throughout the school year.

Rob Sanders has taken the responsibility for working with The Northern Kentucky Chamber of Commerce to develop a BEST partner.  Initial contact with Amanda Dixon took place on Tuesday August 31st.

Molly Bowen and I discussed her retaining the lead on the One-To-One Reading program.  She and I will communicate as to progress and needs for the program.

Rob Sanders has also taken the responsibility for developing the Junior Achievement Program(s).  Initial contact will be Friday September 3rd.

The Family Resource Center will now manage all Volunteer background checks.  Those will be handled through Shiloh Schweitzer at the Southgate office.

Beginning September 10th, the FRYSC will introduce the Power Pack food program through the Freestore Foodbank.  The program will provide “back packs” with nutritionally significant food items to children identified as in need of additional caloric intake over the weekend.  The food is provided free, the distribution is through the FRYSC (Ms. Shiloh is responsible and Mr. Sanders will oversee the program).  We are currently in the process of identifying 20 to 25 children who might benefit from the program.

Recognitions

Students of the Month will begin in October. 
Student Achievement
District Assessment Coordinator, Kim Simpson, will be going to Frankfort on September 8, 2010 for NCLB/KCCT Quality Control Review Day to verify current NCLB/KCCT Data before district and public release dates. 
Our 8th Grade students will be taking the EXPLORE Assessment during the week of September 13-17, 2010.  

SBDM Council 
Council held its monthly meeting on Tuesday, August 24, 2010.  Council reviewed the Principal’s Report presented to the Board on Thursday, August 12, 2010.  Council reviewed and discussed the MUNIS report. Nothing new was reported from FRYSC or Title I.  Council reviewed and revised Policy No. 1.000, 2.000, & 3.000 for a first reading.  Council approved a second reading for Policy No. 8.000 & 8.001.  A discussion of the CDIP and approval of the minutes from a special meeting on August 16, 2010 concluded the meeting.  Mr. Palm, Superintendent, provided school updates.
Community Involvement
Southgate’s Girls on the Run received a $1,300.00 grant for their participation in implementing evidence-based health promotion.  To receive the funding, the program must focus on physical activity, nutrition, or social and emotional health.  This program is coordinated by Sharyl Iden and will begin in Spring of 2011.  
School-Wide Programs & Upcoming Events
ESS BUG & H2R Programs will begin September 7, 2010.  ESS Tutoring will begin September 13, 2010. Angie Boyers will be the ESS Coordinator for Southgate this school year.  The plan is to offer tutoring sessions in literacy, math, science, social studies, arts & humanities.  A detailed schedule of days and times will be developed once all teachers have been identified to support the program.

Southgate News Crew started broadcasting the morning show on Tuesday, September 7, 2010.  The members of the 2010-2011 News Crew are hoping to take a field trip to the Channel 5 Newsroom. 
